
Unitarian Society of New Haven
Minutes of the Special Board Meeting of the Board of Trustees

August 21, 2011

Board Members Present: Sue Linsley, Gregg Burton; Patricia Duff; Gil Belaval; Sarah 
Berke; Alan Price; Jesse Whitehead; Sandra Frawley;

Board Members Absent: Lisa Anderson; Larry Rizzolo; Thea Bourke-Martin;

S. Berke called the meeting to order at 11:47 a.m. and G. Burton recorded the minutes.  
A quorum of Board Members was present, and the meeting proceeded with S. Berke 
presiding.

Introduction

S. Berke explained that the purpose of the special board meeting is to consider 
proposals submitted that requested approval prior to the board’s 9/8 meeting.

Silver Sunday Fundraising Proposal

The board reviewed the proposal submitted by Carol Cheney and the Stewardship 
Working Group for the proposed Silver Sundays fundraiser.  The board discussed the 
proposal (which is attached as Exhibit A), noting that the proposal anticipates incidental 
costs being paid from the proceeds of the prior silver sale or the proceeds of the 
fundraiser.
MOTION by S. Linsley: to approve the Silver Sundays fundraiser as indicated in the 
submitted proposal.  
Seconded and passed without dissent.

Proposal to Approve the Formation of the Peace Task Force

The board discussed the request to approve the formation of the Peace Task Force.  
The Social Justice Council Program policies were reviewed to understand the 
implication of designation as a “task force.”  Concerns were raised about the budget 
impact of the designation.  It was noted that the Peace Task Force funding request is 
$400, which is not in the current budget, but is being funded by the Endowment 
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Committee.  It was noted that the Social Justice Council has approved the creation of 
the Peace Task Force.

MOTION by P. Duff: that the Board hereby approves the formation of the Peace Task 
Force as recommended by the Social Justice Council.  
Seconded and passed without dissent.

Alternative Meeting Procedures

In response to inquiries about the efficacy of email voting as an alternative method for 
addressing short notice board requests, G. Burton explained current options of meeting 
and voting under the bylaws and statues as follows:

- Special Meetings may be held in person or by teleconference, with a quorum 
present and may act by majority vote

- The board may act by unanimous written consent of the members, but only with 
the consent of all board members; a majority is not sufficient.  Written consent 
may be by made by fax or email.

Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:15 a.m.
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EXHIBIT A
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